
 

 

Dear Parents, 

This has been a very strange week for those of us at home doing online learning 

and equally for those children in school with Mrs Vennart. The children have 

been outstanding and I have to congratulate them on not only how they maturely 

handled having their lessons taught by me virtually, but also on how they 

behaved during the lessons and for the rest of their school day with Mrs 

Vennart. Well done all of you, I am really proud of you all!   

In maths this week, we finished our learning on rounding numbers, consolidating 

this with rounding to the nearest 1000. After this, the children moved on to 

learning about negative numbers and Roman numerals. By the end of the lesson, 

they were cracking codes and solving problems involving some challenging Roman 

numerals.   

English lessons involved the children becoming journalists! At the start of the 

week, they planned and wrote an article on Charlie Bucket winning the final 

golden ticket. The children’s focus was to grab attention with their headlines 

and introductions, which they achieved successfully. After writing their 

reports, they became news reporters and acted out presenting the event, 

including interviewing eyewitnesses!  

This week in History, the children began to learn about the Colosseum. They 

learnt how and when it was built, where it was located and what kind of events 

were held there. The children then completed some art using chalk; this was to 

make a dramatic silhouette of the colosseum on black paper. They look very 

effective!  

The home learning this week is to continue with reading, TT Rockstars and to 

learn their spellings.  

With thanks,  

Year 4 

Spellings this week: 

10 = every, very, interesting, people, 

baby, babies, lorry, lorries, everyone, 

everything 

7 = Light, sight, night, tight, right, site, 

write 



Mrs Ward and Mrs Vennart 


